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Environmental Protection Agency § 710.46 

would not be limited to, activities such 
as charging reactor vessels, drumming, 
bulk loading, cleaning equipment, 
maintenance operations, materials 
handling and transfers, and analytical 
operations. Covered exposures include 
exposures through any route of entry 
(inhalation, ingestion, skin contact, 
absorption, etc.), but excludes acci-
dental or theoretical exposures. 

Repackaging means the physical 
transfer of a chemical substance or 
mixture, as is, from one container to 
another container or containers in 
preparation for distribution of the 
chemical substance or mixture in com-
merce. 

Reportable chemical substance means a 
chemical substance described in 
§ 710.45. 

Reporting year means the calendar 
year in which information to be re-
ported to EPA during an IUR submis-
sion period is generated, i.e., calendar 
year 2005 and the calendar year at 5– 
year intervals thereafter. 

Site-limited means a chemical sub-
stance is manufactured and processed 
only within a site and is not distrib-
uted for commercial purposes as a sub-
stance or as part of a mixture or arti-
cle outside the site. Imported sub-
stances are never site-limited. Al-
though a site-limited chemical sub-
stance is not distributed for commer-
cial purposes outside the site at which 
it is manufactured and processed, the 
substance is considered to have been 
manufactured and processed for com-
mercial purposes. 

Submission period means the period in 
which the information generated dur-
ing the reporting year is submitted to 
EPA. 

Use means any utilization of a chem-
ical substance or mixture that is not 
otherwise covered by the terms manu-
facture or process. Relabeling or redis-
tributing a container holding a chem-
ical substance or mixture where no re-
packaging of the chemical substance or 
mixture occurs does not constitute use 
or processing of the chemical substance 
or mixture. 

[68 FR 890, Jan. 7, 2003, as amended at 69 FR 
40791, July 7, 2004; 70 FR 75068, Dec. 19, 2005] 

§ 710.45 Chemical substances for 
which information must be re-
ported. 

Any chemical substance which is in 
the Master Inventory File at the begin-
ning of a submission period described 
in § 710.53, unless the chemical sub-
stance is specifically excluded by 
§ 710.46. 

§ 710.46 Chemical substances for 
which information is not required. 

The following groups or categories of 
chemical substances are exempted 
from some or all of the reporting re-
quirements of this subpart, with the 
following exception: A chemical sub-
stance described in paragraph (a)(1), 
(a)(2), or (a)(4), or (b) of this section is 
not exempted from any of the reporting 
requirements of this subpart if that 
substance is the subject of a rule pro-
posed or promulgated under section 4, 
5(a)(2), 5(b)(4), or 6 of the Act, or is the 
subject of an order issued under section 
5(e) or 5(f) of the Act, or is the subject 
of relief that has been granted under a 
civil action under section 5 or 7 of the 
Act. 

(a) Full exemptions. The following cat-
egories of chemical substances are ex-
empted from the reporting require-
ments of this subpart. 

(1) Polymers. (i) Any chemical sub-
stance described with the word frag-
ments ‘‘*polym*’’, ‘‘*alkyd’’, or 
‘‘*oxylated’’ in the Chemical Abstracts 
Service Index or Preferred Nomen-
clature in the Chemical Substance 
Identities section of the Master Inven-
tory File, where the asterisk (*) indi-
cates that any sets of characters may 
precede, or follow, the character string 
defined. 

(ii) Any chemical substance which is 
identified in the Master Inventory File 
as siloxane and silicone, 
silsesquioxane, a protein (albumin, ca-
sein, gelatin, gluten, hemoglobin), an 
enzyme, a polysaccharide (starch, cel-
lulose, gum), rubber, or lignin. 

(iii) This exclusion does not apply to 
a polymeric substance that has been 
hydrolyzed, depolymerized, or other-
wise chemically modified, except in 
cases where the intended product of 
this reaction is totally polymeric in 
structure. 

VerDate Mar<15>2010 16:57 Aug 29, 2011 Jkt 223174 PO 00000 Frm 00053 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Q:\40\40V31.TXT ofr150 PsN: PC150


		Superintendent of Documents
	2014-08-18T14:51:59-0400
	US GPO, Washington, DC 20401
	Superintendent of Documents
	GPO attests that this document has not been altered since it was disseminated by GPO




